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   March 20, 2023 
 
   Delivered orally 
 
   Chair Nosse, Vice-Chairs Goodwin & Nelson, and committee members: 
 

My name is Maeve McGarry; I’m a Family Nurse Practitioner at Prism Health. Prism is a safety-

net clinic in Portland that specializes in providing affirming healthcare for transgender, non-

binary, and other LGBTQ+ people.  

 

I am testifying on behalf of Prism and our parent organization, Cascade AIDS Project, in strong 

support of House Bill 2002. As a provider at a clinic where one out of every three patients is 

trans or non-binary, I know firsthand how vital gender-affirming care is to these patients’ overall 

health and well-being. I also know that gaps in both private health plans and Oregon Health Plan 

can be a barrier to patients accessing the care they need to live safely in alignment with their 

gender identity. I’m excited that HB 2002 would close these gaps, helping ensure that trans and 

non-binary people can obtain medically necessary treatment that’s in line with accepted 

standards of care.  

 

In addition, I’m excited that HB 2002 would shield gender-affirming care providers like me from 

adverse actions by medical-malpractice insurers and licensing boards, and provide us with new 

tools to protect ourselves from harassment. Unfortunately, medically uncontroversial gender-

affirming care has become politically controversial in recent years, making it challenging—and 

sometimes even frightening—for gender-affirming care providers to do our work. This 

legislation would provide us with greater security, so we can provide our patients with great 

care.  

 

In conclusion, I want to express my appreciation to this Legislature’s leadership for prioritizing 

gender-affirming care. I see every day how this care can positively transform lives, and I’m 

grateful to live and practice in a state that sees that too. Thank you, and thank you in advance 

for moving this bill forward. 


